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Moray Alcohol and Drug Partnership

RECORD OF MEETING

	TASK GROUP NAME:
	MADP Partnership


	CHAIRPERSON:


	Jane Mackie - Head of Integrated Services - MC



	DATE OF MEETING:

LOCATION:

APOLOGIES:

ATTENDING:

MINUTES:
	26 September 2017
Unit 9a, Southfield Drive, Elgin
Dr Tara Shivaji

Brydie Du Pon

Jan Duncan

Emma Johnston

Tracey Gervaise

Kelly Donnachie

Kate Stephen

Joyce Lorimer

Lynsey Murray

Bruce Davidson

Frank Brown

Willie Findlay

Paul Johnson
Elidh Brown

David Munro

Susan MacLaren

Peter Adamson

Maggie Miller

Louise McKenzie
	Consultant in Public Health - NHS

Unit Operational Manager Medical & Unscheduled Care – Dr Gray’s Hospital

NHS

Service Co-ordinator - Quarriers

Health & Wellbeing Lead – NHS Grampian

Manager – SACRO

Superintendent – Police Scotland 

Service Manager - MC

MIDAS Team Lead – NHS

Psychiatrist  - MIDAS Team

Elected Member

Community Safety Officer - MC

MADP Lead Officer
TSi Moray

Housing Services Manager - MC

Head of Children’s Services – MC

Trading Standards Manager, Licensing Standards - MC

Police Scotland
MADP Administrator


	AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC
	ACTION POINT
	ACTION BY

	1. Welcome and Apologies 
	Jane welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted as above.

	

	2. Previous Minutes & Matters Arising
	The minutes of the previous were approved.
Actions from the previous meeting:

· Brydie was to arrange a meeting between Dr Gray’s and Quarriers.  This is still outstanding.

· The minutes of the meeting Paul had with Iain MacDonald on 23 August have been circulated.

· A copy of the minutes from 28 August together with the Delivery Plan was sent to Bridget Mustard.  Paul confirmed he received comments back from Bridget.  The Chair acknowledged the input from Bridget and agreed that this piece of work should be taken forward.
· A business proposal from Children’s Services is still outstanding for the Operation Avon underspend money.  Susan informed she will chase up this piece of work.
· No comments were received by the MADP from the Annual Report or Delivery Plan circulated to members for consideration.

· David Munro informed he has still to prepare a scenario for the meeting from housings perspective.  It was agreed that Paul and David would meet to discuss regarding format, challenges faced by colleagues and anonymising data.
	

	3. MADP Development Day Update
	Paul gave a brief update on where he is at with the MADP Development Day.  Everything is on track for the day
Scottish Drug Forum are facilitating the day which is being held at Elgin High School.  It will start at 9am with coffee and lunch will be provided.

Paul informed the group that the Development day is a business day and not an open forum.
	

	4. Older People with Drug & Alcohol Problems
	The Older People with Drug Problems in Scotland: Addressing the Needs of an Ageing Population report was sent out to all members prior to today’s meeting to introduce this subject and to give people time to read before detailed discussions take place.
Thinking is changing around people who work with people with alcohol and drug problems.  It’s about looking at recovery more broadly, safer practices etc.  A person aged 35 and over is considered as ‘older’.  

Paul suggested going straight to the recommendations on page 70.

Susan MacLaren highlighted there was no recommendation that related to parents (the needs of parents) who have alcohol and/or drug issues and suggested a troll of the Child Protection Register could be undertaken to identify parents aged 35 and over to fit in with the overall picture.

Other key issues identified were:

· a lot of people will not be known to services
· homeless people

Following a short discussion it was agreed that:

· Housing and Children’s Services pull information together and bring back to the MADP

· Invite Bruce Davidson, Psychiatrist for MIDAS and a GP Clinical Lead to attend the October meeting.

· Each Service brings their issues to the next meeting for discussion.
	

	5. DAISy Update
	Paul circulated the daisy fields that will require consideration for planning the new single shared assessment document.
The MADP are looking to make sure the document will be user friendly for Moray.  The yellow fields are additional/local fields.

There was a discussion around the table about the local data fields and questions raised in relation to children.  It was agreed that a conversation with practitioners, Joyce Lorimer, Iain MacDonald, Susan Stronach and Lynsey Murray would be held before development of the new single shared assessment.
Daisy Fields will be added as an item to the  November agenda.
	

	6. Feedback from sub-groups
	Children & Young People
The Children and Young People’s sub-group took place on 14 September.  
At this meeting it was agreed that Kirstie Wallace, Iain MacDonald, Susan Thom and Emma Johnston would meet to produce a business case to present to the MADP in order that some of the Operation Avon underspend could be used to support actions outlined in the Children’s Services Plan 2017-2020.  The MADP has not received a business plan as yet.  Susan informed she will chase it up.
Today Willie gave background information on what Safer Streets and Operation which was followed by a discussion on whether the operations continue as planned for 2017 or stop now.

It was agreed that Community Safety keep £5828 and Safer Streets/Operation Avon until the end of 2017 and 10K is returned to the MADP.
	

	11.AOCB
	Peter Adamson, Trading Standards Manager informed the MADP of the LOIP (Local Outcome Improvement Plan) which is still in draft form.  One of the five priorities is communities affected by alcohol.
Paul informed he was not aware of LOIP and that there should be a direct link and discussion at the MADP meeting.
Paul will contact Bridget Mustard and ask for a draft copy of the plan and cc the MADP in.

The Care Inspectorate will return in 12 months to carry out a progress review on the Community Planning Partnership Safe Guarding review carried out earlier this year.  Susan requested the key post within the Child Protection Team be put on the agenda as a future item to discuss the possibility of extending this post by 6 months
	

	12. Date of Next Meeting
	The next MADP Partnership meeting is scheduled for Monday 30 October 2017 10:00 – 12:00 in unit 9a, Southfield, Elgin
	


Actions
· Arrange a meeting with Paul and David, Housing Services Manager to discuss a scenario to be presented a future MADP meeting.
· Housing and Children’s Services to pull information together and let MADP have it.
· Paul to invite Bruce Davidson to attend the next meeting.
· Paul to invite a GP Clinical Lead to attend the next meeting.
· Services to bring their alcohol and drug related issues to the next meeting.
· Susan MacLaren to chase up business plan for Operation Avon underspend.
· February 2018 agenda item – Future of Safer Streets/Operation Avon
· Paul to link in with Bridget Mustard regarding LOIP
4

